
KAUST YOGA community club Charter 

 Article I: Name 

The name of this club shall be KAUST YOGA community club, and it shall operate as a student 

organization at King Abdullah University of Science and Technology. 

 

Article II: Purpose 

The purpose of this club is to promote physical and mental well-being through the practice of yoga. The 

club aims to provide a safe and welcoming environment for individuals to come together, learn, and 

practice yoga. Additionally, the club will serve as a community for individuals interested in improving 

their overall health and well-being. 

 

Article III: Membership 

Membership is open to all individuals who share an interest in yoga and the club's purpose. This includes:  

a. KAUST students;  

b. KAUST personnel;  

c. KAUST community members (approved residents);  

d. Resident dependents of any of the above categories. 

There is no membership fee to become part of the KAUST Yoga community club, but , in order to 

become a member, the member should provide some benefit to the club, either by providing classes to the 

community or helping in the management of the club.  

 

Article IV: Officers 

The club will have the following officer positions: President, Secretary, and Treasurer. Club members 

will elect officers at the end of each academic year and will serve for one year. Officers must be active 

members of the club. 

Current roles are:  

 President: Jose Manuel Taboada Vasquez 

 Secretary: Jose Manuel Taboada Vasquez 

 Treasurer: Melissa Manuel 

 

Article V: Meetings 

The club will hold regular meetings, at least once a week to practice Yoga and discuss about other 

relevant topics. 



 

Article VI: Events 

The club will organize and participate in various events, such as yoga classes, workshops, retreats, and 

community service activities. These events will be open to all members and the community. 

 

Article VII: Finances 

The club will maintain a financial account to fund club activities and events. All financial transactions 

must be approved by the officers and comply with the school or organization's financial policies. 


